
From: Ben Wilson on behalf of Planning Applications Policy
To: MS Marine Licensing
Cc: Lesley Carus
Subject: FW: SCR-0041 - Edinburgh Marina Granton Harbour Ltd – Granton Harbour Redevelopment - Consultation -

Response required by 30 May 2022
Date: 30 May 2022 15:31:45

Dear Hamish
 
Thank you for consulting the Council on this screening opinion request.
 
I can advise that we do not consider that the temporal extension of this license raises significant
concerns, and that we do not consider it to need an additional EIA.
 
Kind regards
Ben
 
Ben Wilson
Team Manager – Development Plan
Planning | Sustainable Development | Place Directorate | The City of Edinburgh Council
 
Have you signed up to the Planning Edinburgh blog? We are using it to communicate important
changes and improvements to the Planning service. Sign up here to be kept up to date.
 
 
 
 
 

From: Planning <planning@edinburgh.gov.uk> 
Sent: 10 May 2022 09:21
To: Planning Applications Policy <PlanningApplications.Policy@edinburgh.gov.uk>
Subject: FW: SCR-0041 - Edinburgh Marina Granton Harbour Ltd – Granton Harbour
Redevelopment - Consultation - Response required by 30 May 2022
 

From: MS.MarineLicensing@gov.scot <MS.MarineLicensing@gov.scot> 
Sent: 09 May 2022 17:16
To: hmconsultations@hes.scot; forth@nature.scot; Planning <planning@edinburgh.gov.uk>;
planning.se@sepa.org.uk
Subject: SCR-0041 - Edinburgh Marina Granton Harbour Ltd – Granton Harbour Redevelopment -
Consultation - Response required by 30 May 2022
 
Dear Sir/Madam,
 
THE MARINE WORKS (ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT ASSESSMENT)
(SCOTLAND) REGULATIONS 2017 (AS AMENDED) (“the EIA Regulations”)
 
CONSULTATION UNDER PART 2, REGULATION 10(5) OF THE EIA
REGULATIONS
    
Edinburgh Marina Granton Harbour Ltd – Granton Harbour Redevelopment
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Historic Environment Scotland – Longmore House, Salisbury Place, Edinburgh, EH9 1SH 
 
 
Scottish Charity No. SC045925 
VAT No. GB 221 8680 15 
 

 

 
 
Dear Marine Scotland 
 
The Marine Works (Environmental Impact Assessment) (Scotland) Regulations 2017 
Granton Harbour Development - Marine Licenses 06807/19/0 (Dredging) and 06806/19/0 
(Construction) 
Request for Screening Opinion 
 
Thank you for your consultation which we received on 09 May 2022 seeking our 
comments on an Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA) screening opinion for the 
above proposed development.  This letter contains our comments for our historic 
environment interests.  Under the Marine (Scotland) Act 2010 our historic environment 
interests cover Historic Marine Protected Areas (HMPAs) and undesignated marine 
cultural heritage features.  
 
The Proposal 
We understand that this screening report is in support of an application for the temporal 
extension to the existing marine licence to allow capital dredging and construction work 
to continue. This will extend the marine licence by 3 years to July 2025. 
 
Our Screening Opinion  
We previously noted in our response to the original marine licence application (Your ref. 
06806 & 06807 06/12/2018) that the proposals were unlikely to have a significant impact 
on our interests. We are content that this advice remains appropriate for the current 
consultation and are therefore of the view that there are unlikely to be impacts on our 
historic environment interests of a level that would require consideration through the 
Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA) process.  
 
We hope this is helpful.  Please contact us if you have any questions about this 
response.  The officer managing this case is Samuel Fox and they can be contacted by 
phone on  or by email on samuel.fox@hes.scot. 
 
Yours faithfully  
 
Historic Environment Scotland  

By email to: 
MS.MarineLicensing@gov.scot 
 
Marine Scotland 
Marine Laboratory 
375 Victoria Road 
Aberdeen 
AB11 9DB 
 

Longmore House 
Salisbury Place 

Edinburgh 
EH9 1SH 

 
Enquiry Line: 0131-668-8716 
HMConsultations@hes.scot 

 
Our case ID: 300025365 

Your ref:  SCR-0041 
30 May 2022 

mailto:MS.MarineLicensing@gov.scot
mailto:HMConsultations@hes.scot


From: Carolyn Clark
To: MS Marine Licensing
Subject: SCR-0041 - Edinburgh Marina Granton Harbour Ltd – Granton Harbour Redevelopment - Consultation -

NatureScot response
Date: 27 May 2022 11:24:12

Hi Hamish,
 
THE MARINE WORKS (ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT ASSESSMENT) (SCOTLAND) REGULATIONS 2017
(AS AMENDED) (“THE EIA REGULATIONS”)
CONSULTATION UNDER PART 2, REGULATION 10(5) OF THE EIA REGULATIONS
EDINBURGH MARINA GRANTON HARBOUR LTD – GRANTON HARBOUR REDEVELOPMENT
 
Thank you for your consultation regarding the EIA screening for the above proposal.
 
The current proposal is for an extension to the time to carry out the work in the previous
proposal, for which we provided EIA and HRA advice.  Our previous advice concluded there
would be no significant impacts (or no adverse effects on site integrity in relation to the HRA)
providing the agreed mitigation was in place. This is discussed within the current screening
report which concludes that the change in timing of works will not cause significant effects to
the outcomes of the previous EIA and HRA mitigation and conclusions. We would agree that the
previous conclusions and mitigation will still apply and therefore do not consider these changes
require an EIA.   
 
Regards,
Carolyn
 
Carolyn Clark | Area Officer, Forth

NatureScot | Silvan House, 3rd Floor East, 231 Corstorphine Road, Edinburgh, EH12 7AT |

nature.scot | @nature_scot | Scotland’s Nature Agency | Buidheann Nàdair na h-Alba

 
 
-- 

**********************************************************************
This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and 
intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they 
are addressed. If you have received this email in error please 
notify the system manager or the sender. 

Please note that for business purposes, outgoing and incoming 
emails from and to NatureScot may be monitored.

Tha am post-dealain seo agus fiosrachadh sam bith na chois 
dìomhair agus airson an neach no buidheann ainmichte a-
mhàin.  Mas e gun d’ fhuair sibh am post-dealain seo le 
mearachd, cuiribh fios dhan manaidsear-siostaim no neach-
sgrìobhaidh. 

Thoiribh an aire airson adhbharan gnothaich, ‘s dòcha gun tèid 
sùil a chumail air puist-dealain a’ tighinn a-steach agus a’ dol a-
mach bho NatureScot.
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From: Planning South East
To: Wright H (Hamish)
Subject: RE: SCR-0041 - Edinburgh Marina Granton Harbour Ltd - Granton Harbour Redevelopment - Consultation -

SEPA Ref : 5209
Date: 31 May 2022 11:02:17

OFFICIAL

Dear Hamish
 
Thank you for your email.
 
SEPA confirm that based on the information submitted to us we consider that, with respect to
interests relevant to our remit, an EIA is not required.
 
Please refer to our standing advice provided to you in an earlier response.
 
Kind regards
 
 
Stephanie Balman
Planning Officer
Scottish Environment Protection Agency | Silvan House | SEPA 3rd Floor | 231 Corstorphine Rd |
Edinburgh | EH12 7AT
e: PlanningSouthEast@sepa.org.uk
 
Disclaimer 
The information contained in this email and any attachments may be confidential and is intended solely for the
use of the intended recipients. 
Access, copying or re-use of the information in it by any other is not authorised. If you are not the intended
recipient please notify us immediately by return email to postmaster@sepa.org.uk. 
Registered office: Strathallan House, Castle Business Park, Stirling FK9 4TZ. Under the Regulation of
Investigatory Powers Act 2000, the email system at SEPA may be subject to monitoring from time to time. 

 
Dh’fhaodadh gum bi am fiosrachadh sa phost-d seo agus ceanglachan sam bith a tha na chois dìomhair, agus
cha bu chòir am fiosrachadh a bhith air a chleachdadh le neach sam bith ach an luchd-faighinn a bha còir am
fiosrachadh fhaighinn. Chan fhaod neach sam bith eile cothrom 
fhaighinn air an fhiosrachadh a tha sa phost-d no a tha an cois a’ phuist-d, chan fhaod iad lethbhreac a
dhèanamh dheth no a chleachdadh arithist. 
Mura h-ann dhuibhse a tha am post-d seo, feuch gun inns sibh dhuinn sa bhad le bhith cur post-d gu
postmaster@sepa.org.uk. 
Oifis chlàraichte: Taigh Srath Alain, Pàirc Gnothachais a’ Chaisteil, Sruighlea FK9 4TZ. Fo Achd Riaghladh nan
Cumhachdan Rannsachaidh 2000, dh’fhaodadh gun tèid an siostam puist-d aig SEPA a sgrùdadh bho àm gu àm.
 
 
 
 

From: Hamish.Wright@gov.scot <Hamish.Wright@gov.scot> 
Sent: 30 May 2022 10:33
To: Planning South East <PlanningSouthEast@sepa.org.uk>
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